
 

 
 
 

Thank you GAM Printers 
 

in Sterling , Virginia 
 

for printing the Park View Herald 
 

 
Park View High School 
 
400 W. Laurel Avenue 
 
Sterling, VA 20164 
 
“Home of the Patriots” 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Volume: X 

Issue: 06 

Park View 
Herald 

Park View 
Herald News  

 

 

Important Dates 

 

 
June 5 – Last day to request 

schedule changes for                       

the 2015-2016 school year 

 

June  6 – SAT exam at Park 

View High School 

 

June 11 – June 16 – Exams 

 

June  13 – ACT exam at 

Herndon High School 

 

June  14  – Graduation at 
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The Principal’s Points  

 

 

I cannot believe that my first year as principal of Park View High School has come to an 

end.  The school year has flown by, and there are many successes from which we can 

positively reflect and build on for the 2015-2016 school year.  I want to thank each of you 

for your continued dedication and support of our endeavors this year.  Success within a 

high school is truly a community effort. 

 

I would like to thank John Mossesso and Laura VanDyke for their dedication and efforts 

within our PTSO.  Furthermore, I would like to thank all of the parents who volunteered 

their time and talents to offering our teachers and students support throughout this school 

year.  A special thanks to those parents who are assisting this year’s senior class with their 

class project.  We are always seeking more parental involvement within our PTSO 

organization.  This is an excellent way to become even more connected to the Patriot 

Nation and know how our school works. 

Congratulations to the Class of 2015! I hope that this school year has proven to be a 

positive experience for you all.  I know that the future has lots in store for you as you 

transition into a very exciting time in your lives.  I look forward to seeing each of you at 

graduation on June 14, 2015 at 2:00pm at the George Mason University Patriot Center.  

Seniors, I will leave you with this – You have a lot of choices to make IN LIFE.  Make 

great ones! 

Following graduation our Project Graduation committee has planned an incredible 

experience for our graduates. The all night graduation party will take place at Claude 

Moore Recreation Center on June 14 from 10:00pm – 4:00am.  A special thanks to Brenda 

Sheridan and Beth Harman for their efforts in making this special event occur for the Class 

of 2015! 

 

We have already begun planning for the 2015-2016 school year.  Students have made their 

course selections for next school year.  If you have any questions regarding schedules or 

course selections, please be sure to contact the school counseling office immediately. 

As this is our final newsletter of the school year, I would like to remind you that our 

summer office hours will be 8am – 4pm.  Additionally, Park View’s roof will be replaced 

this summer; therefore, at times, the school may not be accessible to parents and students 

due to construction. 

We look forward to welcoming students back to school on August 31, 2015. 

 

Thank you for a great year!  
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ALL-NIGHT GRADUATION CELEBRATION 

SUNDAY, JUNE 14, 2015 10:00PM-4:00AM 
 

 

 

 

Cost of ticket -$50.00

 
 Cash, check payable to PVHS – PROJECT GRADUATION  

 Submit a wallet sized elementary school age picture of the graduate.  Please send electronically to 

pvhsprojectgraduation@yahoo.com or send photo in with name of graduate on back of picture.  

Picture will be returned night of celebration in prize bag. 

 Friend us on Facebook: PVHS Project Graduation 2015 

Ticket cost includes:  

 Admittance to Project Graduation event held at Claude Moore Recreation Center 

 $25 gift card of their choice 

 Commemorative T-shirt 

 Food and fun activities including; swimming, rock wall, casino, Hair salon, photo booth and lots 

PRIZES to WIN!! 

 

DROP OFF REGISTRATION FORM    DROP OFF REGISTRATION FORM 

With payment at PVHS Main Office    With payment at PVHS Main Office 

Front Desk       Front Desk 

 

Today’s Date:__________________________   T-shirt Size:______________________ 

Graduate’s Name:_______________________________________________________________________ 

Graduate’s Email:____________________________________   Cell phone:_____________________________ 

Address:___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Parent/Guardian Name: _________________________________ Home Phone:___________________________ 

Parent/Guardian Email:_______________________________ Cell Phone: ____________________________ 

 

If you have any questions, email Beth Harman at PVHSprojectgraduation@yahoo.com 

Registration forms are also available on the Park View Website under Our School or in the Guidance Office 

Project Graduation Use Only 

Fee Paid Date □ Check #________ 

□ Cash$$ 

□ PayPal _________ 

Picture Received Registration # 

 

                                                                                  
 

Raffle Tickets for 

Reserved Premiere Seats at Graduation 
The Project Graduation Committee is raffling a set of 10 

reserved premiere seats for graduation at George Mason 

Patriot Center.  All proceeds from this raffle support the 

2015 All Night Grad Party. 
 

TICKETS WILL BE ON SALE UNTIL 

JUNE 12
TH

 
Enter as many times as you like!!  You can’t 

win if you don’t play!! 

 

Tickets are $5 Each or 5 

for $20 
THE DRAWING WILL BE HELD AT THE 

GRADUATION REHEARSAL ON JUNE 12
TH

 

 

**Winners will be notified by email** 

 
Tickets to be sold in main office of school and at all 

Project Grad Events. 

Make checks payable to PVHS Project Grad  
For Additional info or to purchase tickets email Beth 

Harman at capsnflyers@yahoo.com 

REGISTRATION FORM 

Please Print 

Clearly 

mailto:pvhsprojectgraduation@yahoo.com
mailto:PVHSprojectgraduation@yahoo.com


 Park View High School Counseling Department 

Telephone: 571-434-4507     Fax:  571-434-4508 

Office Hours – Monday – Friday 8:30 am – 4:30pm 

 

  
 

Project Graduation 2015 

All Night Graduation Party 

Sunday, June 14, 2015 10:00pm-4:00am 
 

 

VOLUNTEER RESPONSE FORM (PLEASE PRINT) 

You don’t have to be a senior parent to volunteer; all classes are 

welcomed to volunteer 

 
Parent(s)_____________________________Senior Student(s)____________________ 

 

Address______________________________Phone Number______________________ 

 

Email____________________________________ 

 

___YES! I/We want to Volunteer: 

 Prior to the event since I won’t be able to attend that evening 

 To work a shift or two or more during the event 

 

Please check the committee(s) of interest: (We have committee chairs but we still need 

help on each committee below) 

____Food  ____Security   ____Games/Casino 

____Prizes  ____Fundraising  ____Special Activities 

____Publicity  ____General Volunteer 

 

 

 
PARENT DONATION FORM (PLEASE PRINT) 

 

Proceeds from cash donations will go towards cash gifts, gift cards and prizes for students 

attending Project Graduation 

 

___YES! I/We want to donate $_____________Door prize______________ (please be 

creative: gift certificates, gas cards, VISA cards. Would your company make a cash donation for the 

celebration?  We appreciate all donations and can arrange pick up if necessary. 

 

Please Note: 

Make checks payable to PVHS-Project Graduation 2015 

Your gift is tax-deductible as provided by the laws and will be used in its entirety for Project 

Graduation 

 

Please return volunteer/donation form to PVHS Main Office Front Desk 

 
Visit www.facebook.com/PVHS Project Graduation 2015 

If you have any questions, contact Beth Harman at PVHSprojectgraduation@yahoo.com 

 
 

Thank you for continuing the Park View High School tradition of providing a fun, memorable and 

safe celebration for our graduating seniors. 

 

Upcoming Important Dates 

 

 

June 5 – Last day to request 

schedule changes for                       

the 2015-2016 school year 

 

June  6 – SAT exam at Park 

View High School 

 

June 11 – June 16 – Exams 

 

June  13 – ACT exam at 

Herndon High School 

 

June  14  – Graduation at 

George Mason University 

2:00pm 
 

2014-2015 School Counseling Staff 

 

 

Director      Tony Bauer 

     Anthony.Bauer@lcps.org 

 

Counselor (Last Names: A - E)  Cynthia Fillman 

    Cynthia.Fillman@lcps.org 

 

Counselor (Last Names: F - L)  Tiera Sharpe 

  Tiera.Sharpe@lcps.org 

 

Counselor (Last Names: M - Ra) Stephanie Talboo 

   Stephanie.Talboo@lcps.org 

 

Counselor (Last Names: Re - Z) Michael Isner 

   Michael.Isner@lcps.org 

 

Social Worker Jennifer Chang 

 Jenn.Chang@lcps.org 

 

School Psychologist Charles Barrett 

 Charles.Barrett@lcps.org 

 

Career Center Coordinator Angela Hatcher 

        Angela.Hatcher@lcps.org 

 

Parent Liaison Clivia Velasquez 

 Clivia.Velasquez@lcps.org 

 

Guidance Secretaries  Leah McCombs 

  Leah.McCombs@lcps.org 

  Debbie Dawson 

  Debbie.Dawson@lcps.org 

  Patty Dalton 

     Patricia.Dalton@lcps.org 

Reminder:  The absolute deadline date for any 

course changes for the 2015-2016 school year 

is June 5, 2015.  No schedule change requests 

can be honored after this date. 
 

LOOKING FOR A SUMMER 

ENRICHMENT ACTIVITY? 

Logon to Naviance, click on the 

“colleges” tab and click on the link for  

“enrichment programs.” 

You can search for summer options in 

Virginia, the U.S. and all over the world. 
 

http://www.facebook.com/PVHS%20Project%20Graduation%202015
mailto:PVHSprojectgraduation@yahoo.com
mailto:Anthony.Bauer@lcps.org
mailto:Cynthia.Fillman@lcps.org
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mailto:Stephanie.Talboo@lcps.org
mailto:Michael.Isner@lcps.org
mailto:Jenn.Chang@lcps.org
mailto:Charles.Barrett@lcps.org
mailto:Angela.Hatcher@lcps.org
mailto:Clivia.Velasquez@lcps.org
mailto:Leah.McCombs@lcps.org
mailto:Debbie.Dawson@lcps.org
mailto:Patricia.Dalton@lcps.org


 

 

 ADVANCE PLACEMENT INFORMATION 

 If students are scheduled to take AP classes next year, 

please check in the School Counseling Office for any 

summer assignments. 

 

 If you are taking an AP class for the first time next year, 

please consider taking AP SCOPE this summer.  AP 

SCOPE will be held at Potomac Falls High School from 

July 6 – 10 and Tuscarora High School from July 13 – 17.  

Unfortunately there will be no bus service.  Please see your 

counselor for more information. 

 

 Student AP Scores:  Students who took AP Exams in May 

2015 can find their scores online on their Collegeboard 

accounts.  Students will only need their LCPS Student ID 

number to access their scores.  Scores for students in 

Virginia will be available Monday, July 6, 2015 at 8pm.   

 

 

 

Summer Tips 

 

STUDENTS:  College and career searches should not stop over 

the summer break.  This is an excellent time to do research and 

make visits to colleges.   

 

The School Counseling Office is open over the summer, but 

please be advised that there will be a lot of construction going on 

and conditions will not be optimal in the building (we are getting 

a new roof).  We would love for you to drop in if you need any 

assistance with anything, but please call first so we can apprise 

you of the condition of the building before you arrive.  Also, 

please know that while Mrs. McCombs and Mr. Bauer will be 

available during much of the summer, the counselors will be off 

from June 22 – August 5.  

In the meantime, all students have access to “Family 

Connections by NAVIANCE” and should visit this site often.  If 

you forget your password, see your counselor.  Below, are more 

tips for summer activities: 
 

ATTENTION ALL 

SENIORS!! 

Have you paid your senior 

dues?  Senior dues are used 

to pay for cap, gown, tassel, 

stole, t-shirts and other 

senior activities.  Please see 

Mrs. Wolfgang in room 312 

as soon as possible if you 

have any questions or need 

to set up a payment 

schedule! 

Please join REMIND for any 

senior updates.  Text 

@mrswolfg to 540-684-1774 

to sign up.   

 
 

YEARBOOK SENIOR ADS 2015 
Dear Senior Parents and Guardians, 
 
 It’s time to reserve a section of the yearbook for your child to recognize him or her for their 
accomplishments! Senior ads are a great way to congratulate your senior, and they will last a lifetime. 
You can purchase a senior ad in the Park View Yearbook from now until December 4th, or until ad space 
runs out. There is an early bird discount for submitting ALL of your ad materials by October 30th. Please 
see the attached information to help you as you create your ad. Order forms and more information are 
available online at http://lcps.org/pvhs on the yearbook page under the “activities” tab. 
 
Use the following chart to help guide you in selecting the best ad size for you. Please also see the 
attached examples to see the ad sizes and layouts available. 
 

Size of Ad 

Ad Content 
(Number of pictures and words 
in each ad- your child’s name 

does not count in the word 
count.) 
 

Early Bird Prices 
(Receive all materials by: 

10/30/2015) 

Regular 
Prices 

(Receive all 

materials by 
12/4/15) FULL PAGE Up to 15 pictures and 350 words. $325 $350 

HALF PAGE 
1/2 

Up to 9 pictures and 150 words. $180 $200 

QUARTER 
PAGE-1/4 

Up to 5 pictures and 100 words. $110 $125 

EIGHTH 
PAGE- 

1/8 
Up to 2 pictures and 75 words. $65 $75 

SIXTEENTH 
PAGE- 1/16 

1 picture and 25 words. $35 $40 

DEADLINES: 
Send in the attached order form, pictures, text and payment to Kristie Browne. Pictures can also be 
emailed to kristie.browne@lcps.org or uploaded to yearbookordercenter.com with school code 4180, 
choose “upload pictures.” All electronic pictures must be sent as JPEGs 
 

EARLY BIRD SPECIAL: 
Turn in all materials by October 30th to get a discount! 

FINAL DEADLINE: 
Turn in all materials by December 4th 

FIVE WAYS TO SUBMIT YOUR AD: 
1. Drop off the pictures, check, text and order form in an envelop in Kristie Browne’s mailbox in 

the main office. 
2. Mail your pictures, check, text and order form to Kristie Browne to the address below: 

Park View High School 
Attn. Kristie Browne (yearbook adviser) 
400 W. Laurel Ave 
Sterling, VA  20164 

3. Email your pictures and text to Kristie Browne at kristie.browne@lcps.org with the appropriate 
file formats, and mail or drop off your check and order form.  

4. Submit your pictures to yearbookordercenter.com with school code 4180. Select “upload 
photos” once you log in to the site. Then email or mail your text, and mail or drop off your order 
form and check. 

Come to the senior ad night on December 3rd to purchase and design your ad with a yearbook staff 
member 
 
THINGS YOU MUST INCLUDE IN YOUR ORDER 

 Your pictures for the ad 
 Your text for the ad 
 The attached order form 
 The check for the ad 

 

P.S. Has your senior ordered his or her 2016 yearbook yet? The price goes up from $50 to $60 
on November 24th!  Go to yearbookordercenter.com to buy now- #4180!! Or bring cash/check 
to Mrs. Browne in room 2255. 

 
 

http://lcps.org/pvhs
mailto:michelle.menna@lcps.org
mailto:kristie.browne@lcps.org


 

 

 

 

Freshmen 

 Start researching careers and colleges/universities! 

Use the Naviance program that Ms. Sharpe presented to 

you! 

 

Sophomores 

 Plan to visit college campuses to get a feel for your options. Start 

with colleges near you. 

 Start a summer reading list. Ask your teachers to recommend 

books. 

 Visit Family Connection by Naviance for college and scholarship 

information.  You can get there through the Counseling website, 

click on welcome and it is located on the left side. 

 

 

Juniors 

 Visit colleges. Take campus tours at colleges you're serious about 

and schedule interviews with admissions counselors.  

 For colleges to which you intend to apply, check out the 

admissions page on that college’s website.  Application 

requirements can be found there.  Check important dates; some 

universities have early decision/action deadlines. 

 Visit Family Connection by Naviance for college and scholarship 

information.  You can get there through the Counseling website, 

click on welcome and it is located on the left side.  

 

Graduating Seniors 

 Ask your high school to send a final transcript to your college. 

 Start preparing for the year ahead. 

 Check out your college website, Office of Student Housing, to find 

out what you need to bring to your residence hall. 
 

 

   

 

 

 

 

YEARBOOKS ARE ON SALE NOW!! 
For the past few years the Park View yearbook, has won both state and national 
recognition and has SOLD OUT. Once the books are sold out, they are gone. Don’t 
miss out on your chance to own this year’s award-winning yearbook!  
 
Until November, 24th, yearbooks are being sold for the special price of $50.00.  We 
cannot sell the books for less than this price. The price will go up to $60.00 on 
November 25th and will go up again to $70 once the yearbooks arrive in May.  
 
 
Use the order form below to buy your book NOW, or go online to 
yearbookordercenter.com with job #4180 to buy your book for this special price while 
you still can. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Name of Student: ___________________________________Grade: _____________ 
 
Name of Person Buying the Yearbook:____________________________________ 
 
Phone Number: ________________Email: __________________________________ 
 
Number of yearbooks: ____________ Cost of yearbook: $60.00 (save $10.00 by buying 

before distribution) 

 
Method of Payment: (circle one) 
 
Cash   Check  (no.________________________)  
 
Information: 
Please return this form and your payment to Ms. Menna in room 2225. You can also 
leave this form and your payment in Ms. Menna’s box in the main office. 
 
Want to pay with a credit card? Go online to yearbookordercenter.com with job 
#4180 or call 1-866-287-3096. 
 

http://www.collegeboard.com/student/csearch/college-visits/72.html
http://www.collegeboard.com/student/plan/boost-your-skills/23628.html


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

 
 

 

Park View High School Patriots Club 
Membership Application 2014-2015 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Park View High School – Patriots Club has been determined to be a charitable organization as defined by the 

IRS under section 501(c) (3).  As such, contribution to PVHS Patriots Club are deductible up to the amount of 

the contribution unless limited by values received.  Those limiting values, if any, are listed under the level of 

contribution listed above. 

 

Parent/Guardian/Teacher/Coach (please circle one) 

 

Name 1:  ___________________________________________              _____________________________________________ 
                                                 First                                                                                                    Last 

 

Name 2:  ___________________________________________              _____________________________________________ 
                                                 First                                                                                                    Last 

 

Address:  ___________________________________________              _____________________________________________ 
                                                Street                                                                                          City/State/Zip 

 

Home Phone:  (_____) ________-________________________  Cell Phone: 1:  (_____) _______-__________________ 
      Cell Phone:  2: (_____) _______-________________ 

Email address:  __________________________________________________________________________________________ 

This is our primary form of communication, so please list an address that is frequently monitored.  Your address will not be shared 

beyond the Patriots Club Executive Council.  Group email will be sent blind cc. 

 

Student Name:  ____________________________Grade:  ________Sport(s): ________________________________________ 
 

 Student Name:  ____________________________Grade:  ________Sport(s): _______________________________________ 

 

Join in the Fun!!!!  Please circle any committee/activities where you are interested in helping. 
 

Fundraising____   Concessions____         Membership____ 

Spirit Wear____   Gate/Tickets____   Scoreboard____ 

Sports Programs____  Team Representative for:  ______________________ 

 
Membership Packages 

(Please circle one) 

PVHS Teachers/Coaches:  $10 (fully deductible) 

- PVHS Patriots Club Car Window Decal 
 

Basic Membership  $20  (fully deductible) 

- PVHS Patriots Club Car Window Decal 
 

True Blue  $40  ($20 deductible) 

- PVHS Patriots Club Car Window Decal 
- $20 Patriots Dollars** 

 

Golden Patriot  $100  ($80 deductible) 
- PVHS Patriots Club Car Window Decal 

- $20 Patriots Dollars** 

 
Royal Patriot  $300  ($55 deductible) 

- PVHS Patriots Club Car Window Decal 

- $20 Patriots Dollars** 
- One year Family Athletic Pass 

(Good for all regular season home games during the 2014-

2015 School Year - $225 value) 
 

**Patriots Dollars can be used for concessions and/or PVHS 

Patriots Club spirit items and spirit wear. 

Additional donations are always welcome: 

Contribution:  $______________  (fully deductible) 

 
___I have additional interest in a corporate sponsorship.  Please 

contact me. 

 

Checks payable to:  Patriots Club 

 

Mail Form & Check to: 
  Patriots Club 

  Park View High School 

  400 West Laurel Ave. 
  Sterling, VA 20164 

or return to PVHS Main Office 

Please contact Ramona Jeffries at pvhspatriotsclub@gmail.com 

with any questions. 

 

Thank you for your 

support!!! 

    
Summer Reading Slide 

 

Something is waiting for many students every summer, and their parents don’t even know it’s out 

there. It's called the "summer slide," and it describes what happens when young minds sit idle for 

three months. Children who do not read over the summer will lose up to three months of reading 

achievement. Summer reading loss is cumulative. By the end of fifth grade children who lose reading 

skills over the summer will be three years behind their classmates.  By the time students are seniors in 

high school there is even a greater gap between students who are “school-ready” in August, and those 

that are not.  Summer is the time when students can CHOOSE THEIR OWN BOOKS TO READ.  

Choice is extremely important to students.  They spend the greater part of their in-school time being 

told what to read.  Generally ASSIGNED reading is NOT what students WANT to read.  The public 

library is open all year.  Books, magazines, comics, e-books, newspapers, anything students choose to 

read is what they should be reading during the summer.  It is just as important to talk to students about 

what they are reading.  Reading does not have to be a lonely, solo activity.  It is a special time to find 

out what students think, what they like, and questions they may have.  READING AVOIDS 

SUMMER SLIDE! 

 

From Park View Reading Specialists 

 

 
 

On May 8, two Park View students, Nico Drennan and Mike Almendarez performed as a part of 

Loudoun Youth Guitars at the National Institutes of health in Bethesda, MD. Loudoun Youth Guitars 

gave a performance for the staff, patients, and visitors to the Clinical Center. NIH’s Clinical Center is 

nation’s largest hospital devoted entirely to clinical research; several famous performers have 

performed there and several US presidents have visited the hospital.  
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SPRING REMINDERS FROM THE CLINIC 
 

 If your child has asthma, and uses an inhaler, please 
make sure you have provided the school nurse with doctor’s 
orders for it . As the weather warms up PE classes will move 
outdoors and may be running more. Please contact me in 
the clinic if you are not sure about documentation.  
 To find forms for medical conditions (such as the 
asthma/inhaler form),  
 
Go to the LCPS website -  www.lcps.org 
At the top you will see a  tab   “PARENTS”. 
At the middle of the page find the link for “Medication at 
school” 
 
At the bottom of that page you will see “Health Forms for 
Various  Needs” which will take you to forms for Allergy, 
asthma/inhaler, medication at school,  Seizure, Diabetes. 
(please note that new doctor’s orders are needed yearly) ,  
restricted activity (such as for after an injury or surgery) and 
other forms.  
 
If your student uses allergy medicine, a parent must provide 
it; I do not stock it in the clinic. 
 
 I am in the clinic from 8-4 daily. Please call me at 571-
434-4504 if you have any questions.  
 Thank you! 
 
 Linda Merola, school nurse.    
 

 
 Hello Patriots,  
I just wanted to update everyone on a few things that are happening with our Patriot 
football program. We had a good turnout for our spring practices this April and we 
got better as a team this month. We will have another practice on May 26 after 
school. I would encourage all players who can make it to attend this practice, this 
practice is not for rising 9th graders, we will begin working with them on June 17th.  
We will continue with our daily workout programs. Those players who have been 
attending regularly have seen tremendous gains in strength and explosiveness, along 
with gains in muscle mass. As importantly as the size and strength gains, we have 
created a tremendous team bond with those young men who are attending regularly. 
This comradery is vital to the success of a high school football team. Coach Anzoleaga 
and Coach Johnson have put in a tremendous amount of time and work with our 
players and it is paying off. I am hoping that those players who have not been 
attending regularly will begin to come to our workouts. Our summer weight room 
program is on our updated calendar.  
All of the information can also be found on the Patriot Nation Athletic Website.  
Upcoming Football Dates to Remember:  
May 23- Pancake Breakfast at Joes. Players should report to Joe’s by 7:45.  
May 26- Practice from 4-6 pm. Bring cleats and sneakers in case we have to move 
inside.  
May 28- Physical night at Potomac Falls.  
May 30- We will need players and parents to volunteer to help at the 1st Park View 
Athletics Car Show. Times will be coming soon.  
June 4 (4-6 pm) and June 13 (8-10 am)- Leadership Class I and II. All players are invited 
to attend.  
June 17- 1st day of Summer Weight Training; 1st day rising 9th graders can attend PV 
football activities  
June 22-25- Park View Team Camp at West Springfield HS; flyer attached. If you can 
only do one off season event with us this off-season, this is the one to do. We will 
meet at PV prior to going to West Springfield HS. We will have to have a carpool as 
there will not be bus transportation.  
June 22-26- Park View Summer Camp with Loudoun County Parks and Rec.  
August 3- First day of Varsity and JV practices.  
I would like to remind everyone not to take family vacations in August. Each player is 
only allowed to have 3 unexcused absences from a practice during the entire season 
before they are removed from the team. During the August summer sessions, we 
have two practices a day. Therefore missing two days due to vacation would be 
missing four practices and result in dismissal from the team. Vacation time is 
unexcused and those absences will be unexcused.  
1st day of practice; report to auditorium; meeting starts at 7 am. Bring cleats, tennis 
shoes, water or Gatorade, a snack and a healthy lunch. Players will not be able to 
leave campus during the day. Should bring items to shower and a change of clothes. 
We will have classroom meetings and film study after lunch on most days Players 
need to have paperwork done before this day to practice.  
Rising 9th Grade Parents Information and Dates to know:  
Welcome to the Patriot Football Program. We are excited about getting a chance to 
know and work with your son or daughter for the next several years. Below are some 
dates and information specific to you as the parents of rising 9th grade Patriots.  
football activities. We will have coaches there to teach and facilitate the lifting 
program. There is at least one PV coach at every off-season training or activity. 
Players meet at the back of the school by the weight room.  
 
 
 
 

http://www.lcps.org/


 

 

 

  
 

Principal: Kirk Dolson   School Phone: 571-434-4500 

Athletic Director: Jason Testerman Athletic Phone: 571-434-4510 

Asst. Athletic Director: Meredith Polen Athletic Trainer: Shannon Nirich 
 

 

 
 

 
Patriot Football 2015 

Patriot Football Pancake Breakfast 
Come out to Joe’s Pizzeria on 

Saturday June 6thfor the 
finalpancake breakfast of the school 
year. All proceeds benefit the Park 

View football program. Price 
includes pancakes, sausage and 

drinks. 
Pay cash or check at the door 

Joe’s Pizzeria 
June 6 ; 8-10 am 

$10 

Please get your Seniors 

registered for Project 

Graduation.   

It’s going to be a great 

event. Everyone 

registered gets a $25 gift 

card when they walk in 

the door on the night of 

the event! 

Volunteers Needed for 

Project Graduation 

Please contact Beth Harman at 

capsnflyers@yahoo.com or 

703-861-6415 

 

http://www.google.com/imgres?q=patriots%20logo&safe=active&hl=en&biw=1024&bih=650&tbm=isch&tbnid=-YNq7htbh2wOWM:&imgrefurl=http://99designs.com/designer-blog/2013/01/23/community-contest-help-the-miami-dolphins-nfl-team-re-design-its-logo/&docid=x6oNctlxlnKE2M&imgurl=http://99designs.com/designer-blog/wp-content/uploads/2013/01/Patriots_logo.png&w=624&h=292&ei=OUrUUofoMcXRkQeElYHwCA&zoom=1&ved=0COQCEIQcMFg&iact=rc&dur=988&page=6&start=76&ndsp=15
mailto:capsnflyers@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Reading Matters @Your PVHS Library 

Summer doesn’t need to mean losing ground academically.  According to research published by Johns 
Hopkins University, students can “lose more than two months of reading achievement” over summer 
break,1 but this can be avoided by doing something very simple and totally free—going to the library.  
Students who read 12-15 books of their own choosing can avoid learning loss in reading altogether; 
some students’ reading abilities will even improve.1 
 
Fortunately, returning Park View High School students who have cleared their library records can 
check out as many books as they like to read over the summer.  Summer checkout begins Wednesday, 
June 10, and books will not be due back until Tuesday, September 8.  Because there is no summer 
school at Park View this year, the PVHS library will not be open during the summer--students are 
encouraged to stock up on books before school ends. 
 

Park View families can also access a wide array of books and other materials at the 
Sterling Library, including a newly expanded selection of books in Spanish (libros en 
español) for teens.   To encourage everyone to read and enjoy the library, Loudoun 
County Public Library offers an annual summer reading program.  This year’s 
program theme involves superheroes; for teens, the theme is Unmask!  Participants 
can either read books or complete fun library challenges to enter in weekly drawings 
and a grand prize drawing at the end of the summer.  Sign up the Sterling Library 
beginning Wednesday, June 17.   
 
Loudoun County Public Library offers events for all ages.  For eight weeks this summer, there will be 
programs almost every day:  book clubs, gaming, science, math, crafts, English conversation groups, 
movies and more.  All Loudoun County Public Library programs are free, and more information is 
available at library.loudoun.gov. 
 
Students can also volunteer at the Sterling Library.  Teens will earn service hours and gain experience 
they can add to college and job applications.  The types of volunteer opportunities are explained on 
the application form.  Forms are available at your PVHS library and at Sterling Library.  Teens 
interested in volunteering should bring their completed applications to Sterling Library, and will be 
required to attend an orientation session.  If you have any questions about volunteering, please call 
the Sterling Library at 703-430-9500.   
 
Your PVHS library staff has enjoyed working with the students, parents, faculty and staff of this great 
community during the 2014-2015 school year.  We are looking forward to the 2015-2016 school year, 
and wish you a safe and happy summer.  Don’t forget to read! 

 
1 McLaughlin, B. and Smink, J. (2010, May).  Why Summer Learning Deserves a Front Row Seat in the 
Education Reform Arena, New Horizons for Learning. Web. 

1 Alexander, K.L., Olson, L. S., Entwhisle, D. R. (2007, April). Lasting Consequences of the Summer 
Learning Gap, American Sociological Review, 72, 167-180. 

 

Park View High School Football Camp 
(Age: 9-18, COED) This camp will be an excellent chance to learn the basics of the 

sport of football from the Park View Football staff and other high school and 

college coaches and players. Players will get a chance to work on their skills, 

exercise, and compete with each other in a high energy, enthusiastic, and positive 

environment. This is a must for those young men and women who want to play 

Park View football in 2015 or beyond. For more information please call (703)777-

0343. 

 

 

521700-01 
June 22nd—26th 

Monday—Friday 

9AM—12PM 

$75 

 
 

Registration Form 
Participant Name ______________________________________ 

Parent Name __________________ Social Security # ___________________________________________ 
or Driver’s License #______________________ 

Address __________________________________________________________________ State ______ 
Zip ___________________ 

Home Phone ___________________ Work Phone _______________ Email Address _________________ 

Emergency Contact 1____________________ (H) Phone _______________ (W) 
Phone _______________ 

Emergency Contact 2___________________ (H) Phone _______________  
(W) Phone ___________________ 

Mail or turn in payment to Loudoun County Parks, Recreation and Community Services, 20145 
Ashbrook Place, Suite 170, 

Ashburn VA 20147 or visit the nearest community center. PRCS Desk: 703-777-0343 Sports 
Cancellation Line (703)771-0456 

Website:www.loud
oun.gov/prcs  

 

 

 

 

Childs Name Child’s 

Birthday 

Camp Code Date T-Shirt Size Fee 

      

 
 I wish to register my children in the camps listed above. By signing below, I am stating that I give permission for my 

child(ren) to participate n all camp activities and that I understand the possible risks involved with this type of activity. I 

absolve the County of Loudoun, organizations jointly sponsoring the camps, and owners of any camp site locations of 
any responsibility for any accident or injury to my child(ren) or caused by my child(ren) to others where neglect is not 

involved. Furthermore, I understand that Parks, Recreation and Community Services (PRCS) will not be responsible for 

my child(ren) when he/she is traveling to and from a PRCS activity via transportation not provided by Loudoun  

County. I understand that registration minimums will be assessed two weeks prior to the date a specific camp is offered 

to determine whether  

the camp will be held or not. Non-county residents will be assessed an additional 50% of the fee.  
 

Signature of Parent/Guardian ______________________________ Date ___________________________ 
 

NO Walk-In Registrations will be accepted.  

Participants must pre-register by:  

 

1. On-line at www.loudoun.gov/prcs using Web Trac Registration  

2. Mail payment and form to: 20145 Ashbrook Place, Suite 170, Ashburn, VA 20147 1 week 

prior to clinics start  

3. Take form and payment to any Community Center or Recreation Center 



 

 

 

 

Briar Woods High School 

Broad Run High School 

John Champe High School 

Dominion High School 

Freedom High School 

Heritage High School 

Loudoun County High School 

Loudoun Valley High School 

Park View High School 

Potomac Falls High School 

Stone Bridge High School 

Tuscarora High School 

Woodgrove High School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reglas de la asistencia 

2014-2015 

 

 

Todas las notas de salida temprana deben estar en la oficina de asistencia antes de las nueve de 

la mañana o el padre del estudiante tendrá que entrar a la escuela a recojer el estudiante y a 

firmar la salida del alumno. NO se aceptan llamadas telefónicas para las salidas tempranas. Si 

la nota no está en la oficina de asistencia antes de las nueve de la mañana, una nota de permiso 

puede ser enviada por fax a la escuela para que el estudiante pueda salir temprano. El número 

de fax de la escuela es 571-434-4501. O pueden mandar un mensaje electrónico a 

Lynne.Rose@lcps.org o a Linda.Miller@lcps.org.  

 

Para los estudiantes con permiso de salida temprana: cuando hay un horario diferente de lo 

normal, la salida temprana es basada en el período del día no en el tiempo. Por ejemplo: si el 

permiso de salida temprana es después del período 7, entonces el estudiante está requirido a 

estar en la escuela hasta el fin del período. El permiso no está basado en el tiempo. 

No se aceptan las razones familiares como una razón justificada para la llegada tarde o salida 

temprana, a menos que la razón sea escrita específicamente clara. 

No se aceptan de haberse levantado tarde ni de haber mucho tráfico como tardanzas 

justificadas aunque el estudiante tenga una nota escrita del padre. 

Salidas tempranas para ir de viaje son sin excusa. 

 

Todas las solicitudes de vacaciones, salidas del país, etc. deben ser presentadas en escritura al 

director de la escuela, Sr. Dolson para su aprobación. Todas las notas deben ser entregadas en 

un mínimo de dos semanas antes de la primera ausencia. 

Se requiere la documentación apropiada para cualquiera ausencia, tardanza o salida temprana, 

para ser considerada con excusa. La documentación apropiada se define como una nota del 

doctor o dentista, sistema judicial o de otros documentos como se considere apropiado. No se 

aceptan notas de los padres como ausencia justificada. 

 

PARA LOS ATLETAS: Para poder participar en una actividad deportiva o en la 

práctica de cualquier día, el atleta o gerente debe informar a la escuela hasta las nueve y 

quince de la mañana y deben permanecer en la escuela todo el día. Se pueden hacer 

excepciones para las citas del médico o dentista o razones aprovadas por el director de la 

escuela. Se requiere una nota del médico o dentista para calificar a esta excepción. 

Por la ley del estado de Virginia sólo las siguientes son razones válidas para llegar tarde: citas 

médicas o dentales, enfermedad, judicial, o muerte en la familia. Para que una tardanza sea 

justificada, los padres del estudiante debe llamar o enviar una nota. La nota de los padres NO 

excusará la cita médica, dental o judicial. Sino el estudiante debe proveer una nota del 

médico oficial o un documento de la corte para que la tardanza sea justificada. 

 

La salida temprana se permite por enfermedad personal, muerte en la familia, las citas 

médicas, comparecencias ante el tribunal o las fiestas religiosas. Un estudiante que desee salir 

de la escuela con una de las razones anteriormente mencionadas, él deberá presentar una nota 

de su padre a la oficina de asistencia antes de las nueve de la mañana. Si el estudiante se olvida 

de presentar su nota a la hora designada, el padre debe entrar a la escuela para firmar la salida 

del estudiante. EN NINGUN CASO LAS LLAMADAS TELEFONICAS SERAN 

ACEPTADAS. Si el padre se olvida de enviar una nota con el estudiante, tiene que enviarlo 

por fax o entrar a la escuela. 

 

Esto es para la protección de su estudiante y la administración. 

Muchas gracias de antemano por su cooperación. 

 
 

  

CROSS COUNTY SUMMER TEAM FOOTBALL CAMP 
2015 

DATES: JUNE 22nd-25th 5-7pm 
COST: $40.00 per Participant (Checks made payable 

to WSHS Booster Club) 
AGES: RISING 9th-12th Grades (14-18 yrs old) 

LOCATION: West Springfield High school 
*Please bring: Shoulder pads, helmet, water, cleats, shorts, socks 

and t-shirt to handle outdoor activities. 
 

FIRST NAME _______________________________________  
LAST NAME _______________________________________  
RISING SCHOOL GRADE _____________ AGE _____________  
ADDRESS_______________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________________  
PHONE (H)________________________ (C)____________________  
EMERGENCY CONTACT NAME __________________________________________  
PHONE (H)_______________________ (C)_____________________  
PARENT SIGNATURE _________________________________________________ 

 
 
 Please turn in completed form to WSHS 6100 Rolling Rd. Springfield, Va. 20152 Attn: 
Jason Eldredge (head coach) or bring form in on first day of event. Questions: email: 
jteldredge@fcps.edu or call (703)913-3874. PV Patriots: Bring forms and checks to 

Coach Mullins or the Athletic Department at Park View HS. Questions contact Coach 
Mullins at Michael.mullins@lcps.org. PVHS will provide helmets, shoulder pads, 

mouthpieces, and water. Player needs to provide shorts, cleats, snacks, and 
transportation to West Springfield HS. We will meet at PVHS and drive over as a 

group or you can meet us there at West Springfield. 
 

mailto:Lynne.Rose@lcps.org
mailto:Linda.Miller@lcps.org

